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	Dear Parents / Carers of our new Primary 1s


Nursery Transition to Primary 1
We are looking forward to welcoming you and your child to St Mary’s Primary (pending placing request decision by the local authority if applicable) in August.  I know you will be anxious as to how we can help support you and your little ones in making their transition from Nursery into Primary 1.  This is an important part of your child’s development and a key stage in their learner journey.  I want to reassure you that our staff have been and will continue to work very hard to provide a transition programme that will ensure we all get to know each other a little better and that we provide appropriate information to support you and your child.  In this first letter, we have included a link to a parent guide for starting school and a virtual tour of the school for you to share with your child.  This should play on any device and can be accessed as many times as needed by you to talk with your child about our building and the people within it.  There is also a Frequently Asked Questions section at the end of this letter that will hopefully answer any of your initial queries. 

Parent Guide to Starting School and Our virtual tour

If accessing from our app, please click on the following links to see the 

Parent Guide: https://sway.office.com/6qELoJ3CGO7a5EHn?ref=Link and then Virtual Tour of our school to meet some important faces who you will get to know more when your child starts:  https://sway.office.com/bvj6XeC9Jxru3jbT?ref=Link If the links don’t work then please copy and paste them into a browser.  They should open on all devices.  If you have trouble accessing them please let us know.  A wee handy hint – if you click on the 3 dot icon and then click accessibility view, it will be easier to view on mobile devices.  We hope it helps to paint a good visual picture of what our school is like.  If you are trying to access the link from a paper copy of this letter please just type in the above URLs into a browser and they should open.
Information Gathering

Now that you know a bit about us, we would be grateful to hear a bit more about your child.  We will be liaising with your child’s nursery over the course of the next few weeks and it would be helpful to gather some information from you too.  Please click on the following link and fill in for your child.  If you have twins starting please fill out the form twice, thank you.  If you are having trouble accessing the form then we will have iPads out on the induction days to help with this.   https://forms.office.com/e/nRr7Xhv4Td 

Transition Visits

We are delighted to inform you today of dates that you can visit St Mary’s Primary School with your child.  

Our first induction event will be on Monday 5th June from 3.30 – 4.30pm.   This will be a family learning engagement event where both you and your child will spend some time in our P1 classes and complete some tasks and activities together.   Our second event will be on Monday 12th June from 11 – 12.30pm.  On this day, the children will work with staff, and their P6 buddies – hopefully outside, weather permitting, whilst parents spend some time in the Gym Hall with members of the SMT and some of our partner agencies.  From 11.45am, children and one parent will be offered lunch in the gym hall so the children have the opportunity to see how lunch works in the school.  Please remember all Primary 1 children are entitled to Free School Meals.   For both events, please enter via the main door of the school where a member of staff will escort you to the Gym Hall in the first instance.

Mrs McAvoy, Depute Head Teacher, Mr Deighan, Principal Teacher, and myself are looking forward to meeting with you all.  We are fortunate that some of our children who attend St Mary’s Nursery will transition over to us – so we know quite a few of you already!  There are however children who attend various other nurseries and I know there can be lots of worries around friendship groups and getting to know a whole new environment.  I hope this letter and supporting materials that we post over the coming weeks help to alleviate those fears for all our families.  If you haven’t already downloaded our App then please do as that is our current main form of broadcasting information out to parents, along with the use of Twitter.  There will be a dedicated space on our App called 2023 P1 Transition.  If you do not have our App then please search for St Mary’s Coatbridge on iStore (Apple devices) or Play Store (Android devices). 
Please know that we genuinely care about your child’s transition to school and will work hard to make it as smooth as possible.  The most important thing however, is not to worry.  We will support you and your child to be ready and raring for school starting – and we are so looking forward to welcoming you through our doors! 

Kind Regards

Karen McLelland

Head Teacher
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We cannot wait to welcome you and your child into St Mary’s Primary School.  Over the course of the next few weeks, more information will be posted on our App.  Sometimes these events contain a lot of information to get your head round so we have compiled a Frequently Asked Questions sheet so you can refer back to this at any time.  Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or concerns on 01236 794860 or enquiries-at-st-marys-coatbridge@northlan.org.uk
When will my child start school? 
The proposed first day of term is Wednesday 16th August 2023.  Children attend school from 9.00am - 3.00pm, however the first few days for Primary 1 will be a staggered start/finish.  
What should I be doing with my child before they start school? 
We will be placing checklists and helpsheets for Numeracy, Literacy and Independence skills on our Transition Area of our St Mary’s Primary School App.  Working on these skills over the coming months will really support your child in being ready for school.  We will regularly post activities and support sheets in our Transition Area that will give your child practice in pre-reading, writing and numeracy skills.  Why not try https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/collections/starting-primary-school/1  for lots of helpful hints and games about starting school.  These will also be printed for you to take home on the transition days.
Will you be visiting my child's nursery? 
We try to visit every child in their nursery setting.  However, if we can’t, we will try to contact your child’s nursery via telephone before they start school.  We will ask for information on likes, strengths, additional support needs and friendships.   We would also ask that you complete the online Form detailed in the letter so you have an opportunity to pass on any relevant information.  The link for this will also be added onto our dedicated P1 Transition 2023 page on our App.
When will I know my child’s class and teacher? 
We will endeavour to inform you about classes and teachers as soon as possible.  I would hope to inform you of this when you visit.  If this is not possible due to not having confirmed staffing, we will provide opportunities for the class teacher to introduce themselves to your child through a letter, photographs and/or activities.  
Will my child be with a friend?  What if my child doesn’t know anyone? 
We always try to ensure that we take friendships into account as well as good working relationships and additional support needs. We also look at ages of the children.  We have children joining us from about 8 different nurseries, so many children join us not knowing anyone else.  At St Mary’s Primary we ensure that all staff are aware of children who have joined us on their own, so that we can give them a little bit of extra support when settling in and making new friends.  Your child will be helped in their initial weeks by a P7 Buddy and a P2 Chum and there is always support staff out in the playground to keep an eye on our pupils.
What is the school uniform? 
· School sweatshirt (pale blue)

· School shirt (pale blue)

· School tie (Primary 7 have their own unique tie which is provided by the school)

· Skirts (navy or black)

· Tailored black or navy trousers – no fashion trousers or jeans

· If children are wearing a cardigan or jumper this should be navy

· School shoes should be worn – no trainers

· P.E. Kit – Navy t-shirt with St. Mary’s badge / navy/black shorts or joggers / sandshoes

Please make sure everything is labelled. 
Where can I get school uniform? 
Scotcrest Uniforms in Airdrie are the suppliers of our school tie and additional items of uniform.  Please see the contact details below. https://scotcrestschools.co.uk
The shop is open for you to visit but you can order online too.  
Navy cardigans, jumpers, trousers etc. can be purchased from a wide variety of clothes shops and supermarkets.  

Is there a Breakfast Club? 
The school normally provides a Breakfast Club from 8.15am to 8.45am. Toast, cereal, fruit juice and milk are offered.  We ask that children arrive between 8.15am and 8.30am to allow them time to eat their breakfast.  Children go into the supervised playground from 8.45am.

What about lunch?

Children in Primaries 1-5 are entitled to a free school lunch.  Menus are posted on our Twitter page weekly. Each day the class teacher supports pupils when making their lunch selection.  Children can bring a packed lunch to school if they prefer.  We are a NUT FREE school due to some children with allergies so there can be no nut or nut related products such as Nutella or Bueno for example used in school at any time.  
I hope you have found the information useful. We will keep you updated as we learn new information. Thank you so much for your support and cooperation. We will be in touch shortly and look forward to getting to know you and your child over the coming weeks. 
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